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The Times appreciates all our customers.
Today, we’d like to personally thank

LINDA FRISBY
for subscribing!
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If you sit a lot at work, take
walking breaks as often as you can
to help keep your weight in check.

Today’s health tip was brought to
you by Dr. John Roberts. 
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In the column
on the Penney-
Gwinn Farm I
mentioned
that in 1966
Fred Gwinn
sold his farm
to two
Indianapolis

doctors who turned the
property into Coventry
Farms Stable.

That stirred up a lot of
memories for me. I spent
about six years taking
riding lessons there, so I
can tell you exactly where
that farm was located — on
Cumberland Road, about a
mile south of State Road
238.
 
The new owners were Dr.
and Mrs. Richard Nay, and
Dr. and Mrs. Warren
Coggeshall.
 
Both men were
cardiologists at Methodist
Hospital in Indianapolis
and both were well known
in their field. Dr. Coggeshall
was a pioneer in the use of
cardiac pacemakers and
Methodist’s coronary unit
was later named the
Richard M. Nay Coronary
Care Unit in Dr. Nay’s
honor.
 
So, what were they doing
buying a former horse
farm?

According to an
Indianapolis Star article
from November of 1966, it
all began because the Nays
wanted a place their
daughter, Nancy, could
keep her horses. Nancy was
a talented equestrienne.
 
The Coggeshalls decided
they wanted to go in on the
farm, too, and from that
partnership, Coventry
Farms Stable was born.
 
They built a huge new
indoor riding arena, which
was, according to an old
Ledger article, the “largest
privately-owned building in
Indiana designed
specifically for equitation.”
The 20,000 square foot
structure included a
heated observation room
upstairs.
 
The first riding instructor,
Patrick Wright, had been a
career soldier in the British
Army’s cavalry. He came to
Indiana following a
teaching stint at a riding
academy in Boston.

Among the horses Wright
used in his classes was a
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You may have
already seen
Carmel
Community
Players’ summer
photo shoot at
Conner Prairie to
promote CCP’s
summer youth

production of “Anne of
Green Gables.”

The phenomenal photos by
Ron Slaven of Indy Ghost
Light Photography likely
have been part of the reason
for this show’s opening night
this Friday to already being
sold out. Add in the second
reason that all performers in
the show are local youth
ages 10-18, and thirdly, that
this play is based on L.M.
Montgomery’s timeless
classic about Anne, an
imaginative orphan girl who
is mistakenly sent to live
with an elderly brother and
sister on their farm, when
they were expecting an
orphan boy to help on their
farm.

Amber K. Roth and Bill Miller
have teamed up -- Amber as
the show’s director and
Miller as the show’s
producer -- to bring this
beautiful production to The
Cat in Carmel. The play
continues through July 7
with tickets still available.

“The first thing that I
automatically think about is
the message that we have
from, not just the play, but
also from the book that L.M.
Montgomery wrote. We see
this girl go on this journey of
self discovery and finding a
family in some of the
untraditional ways,” Roth
said. “I really find it
important, specifically for
the next generation of
performers, to tell this
story…. I think ultimately
they are the ones that need
to know the message of
family isn’t necessarily
blood, it is people you
center yourself around.”

See BETSY on Page A3

The Indiana Site Certified program
has temporarily paused accepting
new applications until Jan. 1. The
pause will not affect applications
already being processed. The
Office of Community and Rural
Affairs launched Site Certified in
2015. This pause will allow program
managers to evaluate relevant
research and successful practices
in other states. Questions on Site
Certified should be directed to
info@ocra.in.gov
 
Indiana Destination Development
Corporation released the results of
a statewide economic impact study
on the impact of the 2024 total
solar eclipse. The study, conducted
by Rockport Analytics, concluded
that the total economic impact in
Indiana was $148.5 million – and
taxes generated by visitors totaled
about $45 million. "Indiana was a
prime destination for the 2024
total solar eclipse," said Lt. Gov.
Suzanne Crouch. "Every part of our
state experienced 100% or 90%
totality, allowing everyone to
witness this incredible event."
Crouch’s office said that there
were 3.5 million visitors to Indiana
during the eclipse.
 
Speaking of travel destinations,
been to Ohio’s Hocking Hills?
Located one hour southeast of
Columbus, this tourist area offers
everuthing from deluxe woodland
cabins and lodges, tiny houses,
country inns, treehouses and more.
And then there are thousands of
acres of hiking trails, parks and
forests, the dark skies of John
Glenn Astronomy Park, Hocking
Hills Canopy Tours, rappelling,
guided hikes, canoeing, horseback
riding, golf and more. And for a
limited time through the fall,
Hocking Hills is offering a free
shuttle service to take visitors
around the park that’s rapidly
becoming one of the nation’s most
popular. The free service is
wheelchair accessible and dog
friendly

Philippians 3:13 “Brothers, I do
not consider myself yet to have
taken hold of it. But one thing I

do: Forgetting what is behind
and straining toward what is
ahead, I press on toward the

goal to win the prize for which
God has called me heavenward

in Christ Jesus.” (NIV)

“Keep your face always toward the
sunshine – and shadows will fall
behind you.”
Walt Whitman

Did you hear about the wrecked
ice cream truck?
It crashed on rocky road!

The inaugural Mayor's Grand Gala
in Westfield is scheduled for
Saturday, Oct. 5, at Grand Park
Sports Campus. "This gala
presents a unique opportunity for
our residents and business
owners to come together,
celebrate our shared vision, and
contribute to the continued
growth of our city," Mayor Scott
Willis said. On tap are a DJ, silent
and live auctions and food from a
variety of Westfield restaurants.
The Gala supports the efforts of
not-for-profit partnerships
through the Advancing Westfield
Foundation. Tickets start at $200
and are available at
westfieldgrandgala.com.

Jumping For Joy at
Coventry FarmsCCP’s ‘Anne of Green Gables’ 

Youth Bring Story to Life at Cat

Photo courtesy of Rob Slaven and Indy Ghost Light Photography

Carolyn Noneman of Carmel (from left) as Anne Shirley, Lilah
Cross of Noblesville as Diana Barry and Jack Levine of Carmel
as Gilbert Blythe in Carmel Community Players’ summer youth
Rising Star production of “Anne of Green Gables,” opening
Friday and continuing through July 7 at The Cat in Carmel.

Want TO GO?

What: Carmel Community Players presents its summer
youth Rising Star production of “Anne of Green Gables.”
When: June 28-July 7 (opening night is sold out), 7:30 p.m.
Fridays and Saturdays (June 28-29, July 5-6) and 2:30 p.m.
Sundays (June 30 and July 7).

Where: The Cat in Carmel, 254 Veterans Way, Carmel.

How much: $18, $14 for ages 14 and younger.

Tickets: https://carmelplayers.org/ or 317-815-9387.

She said young performers
and their friends and peers
are “going through this time
of self discovery, figuring out
who they are, what they
want to do for the future,
how they want to better not
just themselves but our
world. And it’s important for
them to understand that
those who they center
themselves around are a
reflection of themselves.” 

Roth, who is a theater
teacher who earned her
college degree from Ball
State University in 2020,
said the most fun of doing
this show is being able to see
the creativity of the
performers and crew
members, watching them
immerse themselves and

receive hands-on learning
experiences, “which is much
more important than just
putting on a play by acting
or doing backstage work.”

Roth, who is also set
designer and decorator,
dramaturge mentor, co-
costumer, co-props mentor,
and set painter, said, “I want
my students to be able to
learn lifelong skills that they
can take into not just theater
and continuing to pursue
that passion and that art
form but also lifelong
lessons and opportunities
and skills that they can make
applicable to their everyday
life.”

mailto:info@ocra.in.gov
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Hosted by Dick Wolfsie
For more information contact Collette 

1-800-581-8942 

Please refer to booking #1232517

TIM
TIMMONS
Two Cents

three things? If so, I
missed it.

Next week we’ll all have
a chance to emphasize
and celebrate the
country portion of that
equation. Hopefully,
most of us are
emphasizing and
celebrating all three on
a regular basis, but it’s
not a bad thing to
devote a little extra to
one or the other.
In light of that, we were
lucky enough to run
into Uncle Sam the
other day (wink, wink).
Here, respectfully, is an
idea of how that
conversation went.

You turn 248 on July 4
– to what do you
attribute your
longevity?

The Founding Fathers,
my boy – the Founding
Fathers. Not a lot of
people know this, but
they pitched quite the
fit when they were
hammering out the
details in Philly . . . and
before . . . and after.
Some of them wanted a
king, some wanted a
democracy . . . and
some just wanted to
chuck the whole thing
and go fishing at ye
olde fishing hole. But
they didn’t stop
cussing and fussing
until they hammered
out a republic. I still
remember Benjamin
walking out and
Elizabeth Willing Powel
asking him what form
of government was
created.

He looked her straight
in the eye and said: “A
republic, if you can
keep it.”

You see, Ben was
getting up there. He
was, what, 80 or 81
then? And he had a
terrible case of the
gout. Yes sir, he was in
some pain. And he
knew there would be
more where that came
from. But he also knew
that a republic was the
best choice – and I
guess since we’re still
cussing and fussing
almost 250 years later,
he was right.

Is it true that former
heavyweight boxing
champ Joe Louis was
asked who hit him the
hardest . . . and he said
you?

Yeah, well, Joe always
did have a sense of
humor. Even if it was at
my expense! But
seriously folks, don’t
blame me for taxes. If
you care to remember,
we started this whole
shebang to get away
from unfair taxation.
Seems like we have a
lot of little King
Georges these days.
The problem is, they’re
all in Congress.

Hey, speaking of jokes.
What’s red, white, black
and blue? That’s me

after falling down the
stairs!

Who do you think wins
the election this fall?

You’re talking to Uncle
Sam, not Draft Kings. I
really have no idea who
wins, but I know for sure
who loses? All of us! I
mean, c’mon, out of 330
million people or so we
couldn’t find anyone
better? Not only this
time, but the last
several. When’s the last
time we went to the
polls and felt good
about our choices?

Along those lines, what
do you think of the
America we have today?

I think in a lot of ways, it
stinks. We’re still
arguing about race,
we’re more polarized
than ever and in those
hallowed halls of
government we no
longer look for the best
answers – we look for a
Republican or a
Democrat answer.
Political party has
become more important
that patriotism. 

OK, if that’s true, what’s
the solution?

Three words – We. The.
People. We seem to
forget that there is great
power in the general
public – if we use it. It
feels like more and more
of us are disconnecting
instead of rolling up our
sleeves and getting
busy. What’s even
worse, once someone
gets in office, we tend to
treat them like royalty.
You want a solution?
Find good people who
don’t want the job and
elect them. 

OK, we get that – but it
still feels a little
overwhelming at times.
How do you keep your
spirits up?

First off, a good diet. For
example, toss that
Independence Day Old
Potato Salad? It sat out
at a hot picnic all day.
Seriously, take a cue
from Elsa and Let It Go.
If you don’t, you will.
Know what I mean?

Will you stop it! We
really want to know –
what keeps you going?
 
Hope. 

Look, what you seem to
be missing is that we’ve
never been perfect –
actually, far from it.
Show me an extended
period in these first 250
years where things were
where they should be.
We’ve always struggled.
That’s OK. Who hasn’t?
What was it from one of
those Rocky movies? He
said it wasn’t about how
hard you hit. He said it’s
really being about how
hard you can get hit and
keep moving forward –
how much you can take
and keep moving
forward.

We the people have
proven over and over
that we can take a
pretty good punch. Lord
knows we’ve taken a few
good ones. But none of
them have put us down
for the count.

An Interview with Uncle Sam . . . 
Faith,
family,
country.
Is there
anything
more
important
than
those

We might be bloody,
battered and bruised
but if there’s one thing
Americans need to
either remember or
learn, it’s that we are
tough. Sucker punch
us if you want, but
that’s not the end. It’s
just the beginning. So
long as we don’t forget
that, we’ll be fine.
Through good times
and bad, we’ll be fine.

But before I go, do you
know where most
Americans spent at
least part of July the
4th? Stuck in traffic!
C’mon man, you can’t
go anywhere involving
an interstate these
days without getting
up close and personal
with the cone zone!

Along those lines,
know why there’s no
knock-knock jokes
about the 4th of July?
Because Freedom
rings you silly goose!
Hey, where are you
going . . . I got a million
of these. Hold up . . .
wait . . . 

Two cents, which is
about how much
Timmons said his
columns are worth,
appears periodically
in The Times. Timmons
is the chief executive
officer of Sagamore
News Media, the
company that owns
The Noblesville Times.
He is also a proud
Noblesville High
School graduate and
can be contacted at
ttimmons@thetimes
24-7.com.

Boys & Girls Club Thank Walmart

The Tom & Soni Sheehan Boys & Girls Club of Noblesville recently
presented Walmart #923 of Noblesville with a token of appreciation for
their generous Spark Good grant of $1,375 to support the Club’s Meals 2
Members and Snack Pack programs. The grant funding will be used to
combat food insecurity by helping provide local youth with warm meals
twice a week as well as snacks for the weekends. In 2023 alone, the Club
served over 27,200 meals and snacks, ensuring kids had the nourishment
they needed to succeed and start building great futures. The Boys &
Girls Club values Walmart's partnership and shared dedication to the
healthy development of local youth. Pictured, from left, are Nathan
Helm, BGCN Director of Development, Chris Gratzer, Walmart #923
General Manager and Emily Crump, BGCN Donor Relations Associate.
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Noblesville First UMC to Offer Spiritual Night

Noblesville First United
Methodist Church will
offer a free one-time,
two-speaker event --
“Shine Brighter:
Choosing a Life of
Greater Clarity,
Purpose and Joy” and a
comforting evening of
prayer with Jesus -- at 7
p.m. July 12 at the
church, with parlor
open after the event

for free snacks and
fellowship, with free
will donations
appreciated and shared
with the community.

The two speakers are
the Rev. Bonnie
Zickgraf, a senior
United Methodist
pastor, masters-
certified pastoral
counselor and retired

psychiatric registered
nurse; and Dr. Fred
Donini, a PhD clinical
therapist, family life
educator, author,
composer, singer,
musician and recording
artist.

Enter Doors 2 and 7 to
Celebration Hall. For
information, call (317)
773-2500.
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incredibly rewarding,”
she said. 

Roth, born and raised in
Indianapolis and who still
lives there, has worked on
more than 60
productions since finding
her love for theater at age
6 in her elementary
school’s operetta, in
which she sang and was
among the youngest cast
with lines. She got
involved in CCP at age 16,
then returned two years
ago and worked on CCP’s
youth production of
“Godspell,” as assistant
director. She was recently
offered and accepted the
position as CCP’s youth
outreach director. In
August, she will teach
CCP’s new pilot program
of Master Class Mondays,
focusing on elements of
theater, for grades 6-12.

Roth said, “If you are an
individual who loves
literature or who loves a
good self-discovery story
of family, friendship and
overall companionship, I
highly recommend
coming to see ‘Anne of
Green Gables.’ It’s an
absolutely beautiful story
that, by the time you walk
out, your heart will be
touched and it will make
you think more about
who you have around
yourself and who you
need to thank for being
there for you.”

-Betsy Reason writes
about people, places and
things in Hamilton
County. Contact The
Times Editor Betsy
Reason at
betsy@thetimes24-
7.com.
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She loves working with the
kids. “The energy that
they have and the
excitement that they
have, it radiates.” She
loves “the light bulb ‘aha
moments’ whenever they
connect with the
character.” She also loves
to see the pride and
smiles on their faces.
“These kids are so
incredibly talented.”

Roth is proud of the
strong cast and crew that
she has brought together.
The show attracted 43
youth who auditioned for
19 roles. 

“They have a passion for
it, and it showcases within
their work. By the time
audiences walk out,
they’re not going to be
walking out thinking ‘Oh,
that was a very cute kids
show.’ They’re going to be
able to leave the theater
and recognize ‘Wow, that
was a touching and
moving story put on by a
phenomenal company of
performers and crew
members.’”

The 26 youth involved in
the show, including crew,
hail from in and around
Hamilton and Marion
counties and Central
Indiana.

Costuming the show was a
task, and while CCP was
able to use a lot of
costume pieces from its
own costume shop, the
theater was able to
borrow costumes from
other nearby community
theaters.

Roth said audiences will
love the show because

“it’s just not your classic
tale” but the 116-year-old
story is still relevant
today. “Being able to have
an audience come in, see
this production and leave
with lifelong lessons that
they can spark a
conversation with is what
I feel is a reason they
should come.”

Audiences can find a
character to which they
can relate, from the fiery
redhead protagonist Anne
(played by Carolyn
Noneman) who is learning
how to discover everyday
life to the shyest of
characters, Sam Everitt
(played by Matthew
Cuthbert).

Roth is thrilled to be a
part of CCP, which is in
“such a great transitional
stage right now, with new
shows, new leadership
roles.” Roth is the new
outreach director for CCP
to take the lead in bringing
in a larger audience, and
giving back to the
community.

Roth, who has been
involved in both
professional and
community theater, said
reaching out to Conner
Prairie, an interactive
history park in Fishers, to
do the photo shoot was a
perfect partnership, being
that “Anne of Green
Gables” was set in 1908.
Plus, two of the youth in
the cast -- Carolyn
Noneman and Amelie
Thibodeau -- are already
Conner Prairie youth
volunteers. “Meshing
these two worlds while
working with an amazing
organization has been

Photos courtesy of Rob Slaven and Indy Ghost Light Photography

Carolyn Noneman (left) of Carmel portrays Anne Shirley and Lilah
Cross of Noblesville portrays Diana Barry in Carmel Community
Players’ summer youth Rising Star production of “Anne of Green
Gables,” opening Friday and continuing through July 7 at The Cat
in Carmel. Photo location: Conner Prairie.

Jack Levine of Carmel portrays Gilbert Blythe in Carmel
Community Players’ summer youth Rising Star production of
“Anne of Green Gables,” opening Friday and continuing through
July 7 at The Cat in Carmel. Photo location: Conner Prairie.

MEET THE CREW:

Bill Miller, producer, programs and graphics; Amber K. Roth, director, dramaturge mentor, co-
costumer, co-props mentor, set designer and decorator, and set painter; Melina J. DeGolyer,
assistant director, co-props mentor, hair and makeup mentor, poster design; Anna Pfeiffer,
student director and student dramaturge; Elianah Atwell, stage manager; Ava McKee, student
assistant stage manager; Tina Levine, co-costumer; Teddy Cooper, student prop master; Eric
Matters, lighting and sound mentor; Kayla McKee, student lighting and sound designer, and
light and sound board operator; Ghost Morrow, Erin Wilson, Elianah Atwell, Ava McKee and
cast, run crew; Prudence Peng, student hair and makeup assistant; Hannah Janowicz, social
media and publicity; Teddy Cooper, Morrow, Wilson, Roth, DeGolyer and Janowicz.

MEET THE CAST:

Young Anne Shirley, Carolyn Noneman of Carmel; Mrs. Barry,
Claire Moeller of Carmel; Matthew Cuthbert, Lincoln Everitt of
Indianapolis; Minnie May Barry, Lucy Isles of Indianapolis; Marilla
Cuthbert, Luciana Lindner of Avon; Josie Pye, Madeleine
Sappenfield of Fishers; Rachel Lynde, Lucy Cooper of Sheridan;
Ruby Gillis, Amelie Thibodeau of Carmel; Diana Barry, Lilah Cross
of Noblesville; Jane Andrews, Greta Shambarger of Westfield;
Young Gilbert Blythe, Jack Levine of Carmel; Moody MacPherson,
Quinn Yeater of Cicero; Adult Anne Shirley, Prissy Andrews and
Aunt Josephine Barry, played by Eliza Graefnitz; Stationmaster
and Minnie May’s Classmate, Mitchell Ried; Reverend Bentley,
Edward Wilson of Indianapolis; Mrs. Blewett, Tillie Boulter, Susan
Stacy and Carrie Sloane, played by Sophia Sweeney of Cicero;
Miss Rogerson, Bessie Wright, Mary Jo and Mrs. Allan, played by
Amelia Fine; Mr. Phillips, Jerry Buote and Rev. Allan, played by
Spencer Rees Bland of Indianapolis; and Adult Gilbert Blythe,
Charlie Sloane and Mr. Saddler, played by Owen Yeater of Cicero.

Noblesville Diversity Coalition Gets $14K
Grant from Crosser Family Foundation
The Noblesville Diversity
Coalition is pleased to
announce that it has been
awarded a $14,000 grant
from the Crosser Family
Foundation. This generous
funding will support NDC’s
ongoing Community
Conversations series, a key
initiative aimed at
fostering inclusivity and
understanding within the
Noblesville community.

The Community
Conversations series is a
collaborative effort to
encourage more
conversations in our
personal and community
lives. Community
Conversations offers a
simple, friendly, and
structured way to engage
in meaningful discussions
on various topics of
interest. When people
from different
backgrounds and cultures
come together, they bring
unique perspectives,
experiences, and ideas
that open the door to
learning from one another,
nurturing empathy and
understanding, and
promoting a more
inclusive and welcoming
Noblesville.

“We are incredibly grateful
to the Crosser Family
Foundation for their
support,” said Dana

Randall, President of the
Noblesville Diversity
Coalition. “This grant will
allow us to enhance our
programming and reach
more individuals who are
eager to contribute to and
benefit from a vibrant,
strong, and safe community.”

NDC’s Community
Conversations series has
already made significant
strides in promoting dialogue
and understanding. Over 400
residents have participated
in these events in the past
two years, with many
attending multiple sessions.
The series has also trained 30
facilitators to guide these
conversations, ensuring they
are productive and
impactful.

The next event, Community
Conversation – InterFaith, is
Tuesday, Aug. 27, at 6 p.m. at
Noblesville First United
Methodist Church. Join us as
we share experiences, learn
from one another, and foster
understanding and harmony
among different faith
traditions.

For more information about
the Noblesville Diversity
Coalition and its programs,
please visit
https://noblesvillediversityc
oalition.org or contact Dana
Randall at
danar4ndc@gmail.com
 

About Noblesville
Diversity Coalition:

NDC’s mission is to educate,
celebrate, challenge, and
inspire Noblesville to be a
welcoming and inclusive
community that embraces all
cultures and identities.
Through programs like the
Community Conversations
series, the Listening Series,
and various cultural
celebrations, NDC works to
inspire people of all ages to
work together to build a
better community for
everyone.

About the Crosser Family
Foundation:

The Crosser Family
Foundation, a fund of
Hamilton County Community
Foundation, is dedicated to
enhancing the lives of youth
and families throughout
Hamilton County and Central
Indiana. Partnering with
innovative nonprofit
organizations, the Crosser
Family Foundation strives to
cultivate a strong and
engaged community. Its
current focus areas include
health and wellness, housing,
and youth development.
Guided by a philosophy of
compassionate and
responsible philanthropy,
the Foundation advocates
for opportunity and diversity
within our community. For
more information, please
visit the CICF website.

https://noblesvillediversitycoalition.org/
https://noblesvillediversitycoalition.org/
mailto:danar4ndc@gmail.com
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thoroughbred gelding
named Coventry.
Although I can’t say for
sure that Coventry
inspired the stable’s
name, I always assumed
that was the case.

I got to ride Coventry
several times over the
years. He was a terrific
jumper, but he had an
ornery streak. You had
to watch when you
saddled him because
he’d sometimes try to
nip you when you
weren’t looking.
 
My most memorable
riding experience,
however, came on
another horse, Ironsides.
(His name was actually
Oliver, but nobody
called him that.)
 
Beginning students were
usually put on Ironsides
because he had a broad
back and he was, frankly,
kind of lazy. His favorite
gait was a walk, and even
then he’d sometimes
stumble like he was half
asleep.
 
On this particular day,
some low cross rail
jumps had been set up
in the center of the
indoor arena for less
experienced students
like me, while more
advanced jumps had
been placed along the
outer edges of the ring.
 
I misunderstood my
instructions and thought
I’d been told to take
Ironsides over a rather
advanced jump I believe
they called an “in-and-
out.” This was actually
three or four fences set

PAULA From Page A1

so close together that
you had to jump the
next fence as soon as
you made it over the
previous one.
 
Once you started, there
was no backing out. You
HAD to jump all the
fences.
 
That seemed a bit past
my riding level, but hey,
if the instructor thought
I could handle it . . . 
 
As we approached the
first jump, Ironsides
must have been thinking
“HOLY [expletive!] She’s
really going to make me
do this!” 
 
I guess that was enough
to wake him up.
Somehow, he rose to the
occasion and we made it
through unscathed, but I
bet he never did that
again. I know I didn’t.
 
For several years
Coventry Farms held
horse shows, hosted
imaginary fox hunts and
trained many young
riders, some of whom
became nationally rated.
 
Today, you can’t even
tell it was ever there.
The stable, and the
indoor and outdoor
arenas are gone. All
that’s left is the barely
detectable start of what
was once the lovely
tree-lined lane that led
to them. 
 
Paula Dunn’s From Time
to Thyme column
appears on Wednesdays
in The Times. Contact
her at younggardener
friend@gmail.com

Interested in advertising
your Garage Sale

 in The Times?
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HHEF Golf Outing Packs the Green to Enrich Student Learning
Members of the
Hamilton Heights
Educational Foundation
(HHEF) would like to
extend their sincere
appreciation to all those
individuals who helped
make this year’s golf
outing a resounding
success. Moneys
generated through the
annual event, now in its
35th year, gives
students and teachers a
chance to grow and
explore beyond
traditional boundaries
through grant money.
 
“We were extremely
pleased with the
outcome,” said Melissa
Martin, HHEF president,
of this annual
fundraising event.
Martin, along with the
help of the entire HHEF
board, has organized the
annual event during her
more than 11 year-year
tenure (ninth year as
president) with the
Foundation. “We are so
grateful to Mark
Wiseman and the
dedicated staff at Bear
Slide and the
opportunity to play on
one of the state’s most
impressive courses that
is right in our back yard.
They are an incredible
community partner for
the support they give us
on this day along with all
the other things they do
throughout the year for
our students and staff.”

The team consisting of
Mark Sullivan, Dean
Mason, Cyrus Mason,
and Caleb Sullivan took

first place at this year’s
scramble. The team of
Michael Bechert, Trent
Caldwell, Ken Dilger, and
Brain Doak placed
second. Justin Bowman
had the longest drive
(men). Ellie Arrowood
had the longest drive
(women). Matt Sullivan
won the closest to the
pin (men) and Amanda
Sylvester won closest to
the pin (women). Brett
Tipton won the putting
contest.
 
“We would like to extend
our sincere appreciation
to all our sponsors,
players, and volunteers
who helped make this
another successful
event that will provide
benefit to teachers and
students well into the
future,” added Martin.

2024 Hamilton Heights
Educational Foundation
Golf Outing Sponsors
 
Title Sponsors: Beaver
Materials, Beck’s
Hybrids, and Blades
Audio Visual & Security.
 
Platinum Sponsors:
Assured Partners, Chad
Galloway Farms, CSO
Architects, Doak
Financial, First Farmers
Bank, JBM Contractors
Corp, OneZone
Chamber, and Pinnacle
Systems.

Gold Sponsors:
Bolden’s, Etch 21
Foundation, and Stifel
Public Finance.
 
Silver Sponsors:

Delaware Glass & Mirror,
Elwood Fire Company,
The Farmers Bank,
Gymies Fitness Center,
Ice Miller, Martin Family,
Peterson Corn Genetics
and Steve Haley.

Orange Sponsors: Bailey
Family, Church Church
Hittle & Antrim, Corey
Sylvester/Edward, Craig
Bowen (FC Tucker), E-
Solutions, Keith Ecker,
Georgi Family, Norman &
Miller Eyecare, Safe
Hiring, Sharp School
Services, Dr Thomas
Sliwa, Software Systems,
Inc., Thomas Docks,
T & T Sales and
Promotions, and Wittler
Orthodontics.
 
Special Contest
Sponsors: Cicero
Chiropractic – Jim Carr
Memorial Putting
Contest; Corey
Sylvester/ Edward Jones
- Closest to the pin –
Male; Keith Ecker -
Closest to the pin –
Female; Morgan Irwin
(ReMax Realty) – George
Silberberg Memorial
Longest Drive Contest–
Male; and The Bailey
Family - Longest Drive –
Female; Jim Dandy -
19th Hole Donation.

Lunch was catered by
Big Dog’s Smokehouse.
 
Hamilton Heights
Educational Foundation
Board includes officers:
Melissa Martin
(President), Jack Russell
(Vice President), Melissa
Bernero (Secretary), and
Caryn Provence

(Treasurer). Directors’
Steve Becker, Julie Day,
Brian Doak, Tim
Johnson, Gary Perkins,
Amy Prater. Student
Directors: KateLynn
Bishop, Jackson
Cantlon, Sam Dawson,
Will Duncan, Sam
Harpham, Karson
Herrell, Taylor Morrison,
and Lily Schuler and
Superintendent Dr.
Derek Arrowood.

“This fundraiser helps
raise money to support
the additional needs of
the school district to
elevate the educational
experience for our
students and provide
opportunities and extras
they wouldn’t have
otherwise,” added Dr.
Derek Arrowood,
Hamilton Heights School
Corporation. “It’s a
coordinated group
effort of volunteers,
community members,
and business partners
who come together to
invest in Heights’ kids.
These opportunities and
extras can make the
overall learning
experience more
impactful, meaningful,
and richer for our
students – and that’s
what it’s all about.”
 
To stay up to date with
the latest happenings
and projects funded
through the Foundation
go to https://www.
hhschuskies.org/hhef.

See HHEF on 
Page A6
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Follow on Twitter @hhedfoundation.

Photos courtesy of Hamilton Heights Schools / Gary Perkins

First place in the 2024 HHEF Golf
Scramble at Bear Slide Golf Course in
Cicero went to (from left) Mark Sullivan,
Dean Mason, Cyrus Mason and Caleb
Sullivan.

OneZone President Jack Russell
and HHSC Board Member Julie
Davis are among the many
supporters of this annual event.
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